
Glenfield Borough Council Meeting 

February 13, 2023 

The Council Meeting was brought to order by Curtis Reiner at 7:00 pm with the salute to the flag.  Roll was called 

and present were Curtis Reiner, Cathy Cunnard, Joel Kaminski, Greg Joyce, David Orbison, Michael Seymour and 

Connie Klauck. 

Visitors:  Amanda Munsch, Melissa Bolea, Megan Larkin, Toni Autry, Joe Mascara, Ryan Gilmore 

Minutes:  The December 12, 2022 minutes were reviewed. Greg Joyce made a motion to accept the minutes and 

Cathy Cunnard seconded the motion.  No discussion held; all were in favor – motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Connie Klauck read aloud the Treasurer’s Report for December 2022 to the members of 

Council.  Cathy Cunnard made a motion to approve the reports and Greg Joyce seconded the motion.  No 

discussion held; all were in favor – motion passed. 

Connie Klauck read aloud the Treasurer’s Report to January 2023 to the members of Council.  Cathy Cunnard 

made a motion to approve the reports and Joel Kaminski seconded the motion.  No discussion held; all were in 

favor – motion passed. 

Wage and Real Estate Tax:  For the month of December 2022 $3201.81 was collected for Wage Tax.  For the 

month of January 2023 $$1153.60 was collected for Wage Tax and $479.32 for Real Estate Tax. 

Reading and Approval of Bills:  Connie Klauck read aloud the bills for December 2022 while the members of 

Council followed along.  Greg Joyce made a motion to pay the bills and Cathy Cunnard seconded the motion.  No 

discussion held; all were in favor – motion passed. 

Connie Klauck read aloud the bills for January 2023 while the members of Council followed along.  Joel Kaminski 

made a motion to pay the bills and Cathy Cunnard seconded the motion.  No discussion held; all were in favor – 

motion passed. 

Police Report:  None. 

Fire Report:  Ryan Gilmore attended the meeting and reported that Emsworth Fire Department had 38 calls in 

January and that 2 of them were in Glenfield.  One accident and one smoke investigation. 

Solicitor’s Report:  Mr. Seymour reviewed the open seats at the upcoming Election.  Paul Carmody, Cathy 

Cunnard and Joel Kaminski are up for reelection.  There are 3 auditors positions also open.  Mr Seymour advised 

that Glenfield can opt to abolish having elected auditors in the future if no one is elected. 

Cathy Cunnard made a motion to reappoint Toni (Sara) Autry as the Vacancy Chair and Joel Kaminski seconded 

the motion.  No discussion held; all were in favor – motion passed. 

Correspondence:  None. 

Budget and Finance Committee:  None. 

Grants Committee:  Mr. Reiner informed Council that the ARLE grant application was denied. 

Public Safety:  Greg Joyce reminded Council that a discussion should be held with Kilbuck Township and the PA 

fish and boat Commission concerning activity/garbage at the boat launch. 



Joel Kaminski said he is concerned with the recent train derailment in East Palestine, Ohio.  Especially because 

Glenfield residents only have one way in and out of the community.  Mayor Orbison offered to speak with State 

Representative Valerie Gaydos about the topic. 

Toni Autry expressed concern about the speed vehicles are traveling from RT 65 at the top of the viaduct.  Curtis 

Reiner will submit another ticket to Penn DOT on the issue. 

COG:  Greg Joyce would like for Glenfield to participate in upcoming events and have them posted on 

Glenfieldborough.org. 

Building and Ordinance:  None. 

Streets and Sewers:  Curtis Reiner said that the catch basin on East Beaver under the viaduct is clogged again. 

Old Business:  None. 

New Business:  None.   

Adjournment:  Cathy Cunnard made a motion to adjourn the Council Meeting and Joel Kaminski seconded the 

motion.  No discussion held; all were in favor – motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:51 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Connie Klauck 

Secretary / Treasurer 

 

 

 

 


